
 
 
 
 

 ATTENTION LOUISIANA BEHAVIORAL HEALTH PROVIDERS 
UPDATE TO THE NOTICE DATED 8/15/13 CONCERNING NEW EDIT 133 FOR BEHAVIORAL HEALTH 

CROSSOVER CLAIMS 
 

 
In July, you were notified that effective 8/6/2013 (date of payment), Medicare crossover claims for 
Behavioral Health services would be denied with new Edit 133 and the claims would automatically be 
sent to Magellan for processing. In August, you were notified of a delay in the automatic transfer of 
these claims until late August or September. 

This notice is to convey another delay in this transfer process.  DHH and Magellan are working to 
resolve the outstanding issues to allow these claims to be processed by Magellan in a timely manner.  

Providers will continue to see Edit 133 denials in Molina’s processing system, and all of these claims 
(with payment date 8/6/2013 and after) will be appropriately processed by Magellan as quickly as 
possible. As before, no action is required on the part of the provider.  

We apologize for any inconvenience this may continue to cause as we work to through the final steps 
in this new process. 

 


